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 The Crier Turns 20! 
This December 1, 2018 issue of the 
Pediatric Crier marks the 20th anniversary 
of the Crier from the date of its first issue.  
We thought we would start this issue with 
some Crier Trivia you may, or may not 
remember.   
 
Crier Trivia: 
1. The “crier” in the current Crier logo is 
the son of Dr. Jodi Sima.  Tyler was born 
on 2/16/07 and became the Crier’s official 
poster boy in May 2007. 
 
2. The first issue came out on 12/1/98 and 
was called the “Communicator.”  There 
was a contest for naming the newsletter.   
 
3. The original editor was Karen Bilinsky 
up until April, 1999.   
 
4. From 1998 through 9/09 the Crier was 
only available in hard copy (there is a file 
with all of the back issues in the Pediatric 
Offices). 
 
5. The Crier went online exclusively with 
the opening of the GCH in Sept 2009. 
However, with the update of the Upstate 
website, you can currently only find past 
issues back to 2015. 
 
Attached to this issue, we have included a 
few somewhat random issues from the 
Crier’s first 10 years of publications.   
 
Two New Faculty 
We are excited to be able to introduce two 
of our newest faculty members to you: 
 
Welcome Jennifer Myszewski 
First, we welcome Dr. Jennifer 
Myszewski as one of our new hospitalists.  
“Hi everyone! My name is Jen Myszewski 
and I am very excited to join the pediatric 
hospitalist group at Upstate. I’ve taken an 
unusual path to get here. I’m originally 
from Milwaukee, WI (well, really the 
suburb of Wauwatosa) and received my 
bachelor’s degree from Penn State. As an 
undergrad, I spent summers working for 
the USDA Forest Service in Saguache, 
CO where I discovered my love of the 
great outdoors. I then pursued a master’s 

degree in Forest Resources from the 
University of Idaho and a Ph.D. in Forestry 
from Texas A&M, both with an emphasis in 
genetics and tree improvement. My goal was 
to breed disease and pest-resistant trees that 
also produced straight 2 x 4’s. After 
graduation, I worked for a couple of years as 
a quantitative geneticist for the Forest 
Service’s Southern Research Station in 
Sacier. MS. In 2005, that area was hit by a 
series of hurricanes, the most devastating of 
which was Katrina. After a lot of soul-
searching, I decided to switch career fields. I 
returned to Texas, first working for 
Children’s Medical Center Dallas as a project 
manager, and then attending the Texas 
College of Osteopathic Medicine. From there, 
I moved to Long Island and completed 
residency at Good Samaritan Hospital 
Medical Center in West Islip, NY. I stayed on 
as an attending for about a year before 
accepting a position as a regional hospitalist 
with Seattle Children’s in Yakima, WA. I 
enjoyed living in the Pacific Northwest but 
missed teaching and being in an academic 
environment. I am so excited to be here at 
Upstate and look forward to working with 
you all!” 

 
 

Welcome, Jill Majewski  
The Dept of Pediatrics and Division of Peds 
Heme/Onc welcomes our new pediatric 
psycologist, Dr. Jill Majeski. Jill recently 
moved to the Syracuse area to pursue a career 
within peds heme/onc and palliative care. She 
is originally from Susquehanna, PA.  Jill tells 
the Crier that she had this career path in mind 
since beginning college at Penn State, where 
she was a student volunteer for the Penn State 
Dance Marathon (THON), a student-run 
philanthropic organization that supports 
families affected by childhood cancer. Since 
then, she shaped her education and career to 
meet the needs of children and families in 
similar circumstances. She completed her 
residency in pediatric psychology at 

Cleveland Clinic Children’s focusing on 
chronic pain, gastrointestinal disorders, 
and psychological assessment. She 
completed a fellowship in pediatric 
psychology at Children’s Hospital of 
Pittsburgh of UPMC, focusing on 
hematology/oncology, palliative care, 
pain, and gastrointestinal disorders. Her 
clinical focus is offering evaluation and 
treatment for children experiencing 
challenges with medical coping as a 
result of difficult diagnoses, treatments, 
and hospitalizations.  
Fun fact: As a child, Jill lived in the 
same home as B.F. Skinner, one of the 
original behaviorists in psychology. 
 
For fun, Jill spends her time enjoying 
college football season. She is a Penn 
State alum/fanatic and often travels to 
State College, PA to visit friends and 
watch football games. In the summer, 
she loves to spend time fishing in 
Ontario with her family. She spends her 
free time watching all of the law, 
medical, and psych 
TV shows, especially 
if they are written by 
Shonda Rhimes. She 
lives for animals and 
just adopted a 5-year-
old cat named Clyde 
(pictured below) and 
hopes to adopt a dog 
in the near future.  
 
Ottothon, 2018 
The fourth Annual SU Ottothon took 
place on Saturday, Nov 3rd. Hundreds of 
SU students danced for 12 hours straight 
to raise almost $200,000 for the GCH. 
As in the past, at one point in the day the 
students danced their way down to the 
Treehouse to entertain some patients and 
families looking down from the 
performance center. We are so thankful 
to the SU students for all they have done 
for our kids!  

 



If you think the picture is good, check out 
the movie version: 
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=EXC
Mjqpl7U8  
 
http://upstateonline.info/static/November8
-November152018/blog/story-
2/index.html  
 
Corny Caption Contest Congrats! 
Last month, the Crier submitted the 
picture below and 
asked for your 
captions.  There were 
several interesting 
entries (some of the 
best coming from the 
corn cob, himself).  
But we have a tie for 
first place since two 
people submitted the same caption:  
 “You are what you eat” - This was 
submitted by both Dean Karahalios and 
Joe Nimeh (Dean and Joe, please stop by 
the Crier for your prize!) 
  
Honorable mention (pretty much 
exclusively for Beavis and Butthead fans) 
goes to Joe Nimeh: 
"I am the great Cornholio - I mean 
Karahalios".   
Sara: "Uhhhhh, hu hu hu hu hu".   
 
The 2018 AAP Experience 
The 2018 Annual AAP conference took 
place in Orlando, FL from Nov 2-6.  
Several members of the Peds Department 
were there. Dr. Pinnamaneni tells the 
Crier, “Winter Berry is the current 
secretary for New York Chapter I Distrcit 
II and soon to be Vice President (June 
2019). Winter also had a poster 
presentation. I am the NY Chapter I, 
District II CATCH Facilitator and was 
attending the CATCH (Child Access to 
Community Health) Network Training in 
addition to the conference. Also pictured 
in the group photograph is Jacyln Sisskind 
who works at Upstate Pediatrics. Winter 
told the Crier, “Jaclyn was a wonderful 
roommate and I came home worth lots of 
clinical pearls in addition to having the 
opportunity to share our diaper bank in a 
resident clinic with other conference 
attendees.” Karen Teelin was also there 
giving a presentation.  The residency 
program was also well represented as our 
official AAP rep, Kristin Hornick was 
able to go. It was clear from the picture 
she sent us that she found the conference 
to be extremely uplifting.  

A Kenyan Sunset 
Dr. Ripal Patel was in the 2nd group of 
residents to go to Kenya this year.  She 
shared a sunset over Lake Victora with the 
Crier as well as the following about her 
experience there:  
“It has been incredibly awesome! I think 
everyone should experience a global health 
rotation. It is eye opening and really shows us 
that we are privileged and have a lot more 
resources. We should also just appreciate the 
life we have, because no matter how bad our 
problems are, someone has it worse. It's a 
good place to do a procedures elective. We 
usually have multiple lumbar punctures and 
blood draws a day. We get to teach the 
medical students and run rounds. It's a great 
all rounded experience, and you get to go to 
another country + go explore. I love it!!” 

 
 
In the News: 
The St Baldrick’s Grant 
Upstate Online reported that the GCH 
received a $59,075 grant from the St. 
Baldrick’s Foundation to support Peds 
Heme/Onc clinical research and, hence, help 
beat kids’ cancer.  Several of our peds 
members have participated in the annual St. 
Baldrick’s head shaving at Kitty Hoynes here 
in Syracuse. It goes to show that a little hair 
goes a long way.   
http://upstateonline.info/static/November15-
November222018/blog/story-3-2/index.html  
 
Two Halves Make a Whole 
The 7th running of the Syracuse Half 
Marathon took place on Saturday Nov.11th.  
While nearly 3,400 runners finished the 
Marathon, Syracuse.com happened to capture 
two Upstate runners in one picture.   

 
We seriously debated having another 
caption contest for this one, with two 
speech bubbles, but resisted the urge. 
Congratulations to future pediatrician 
Nick Puoplo and Dr. Steve Blatt.  
 
A Typical October 31st   
The Crier received several interesting 
pictures taken at UPAC on 10/31.   

 
Meanwhile, another rather rowdy 
looking crew also got together to 
celebrate.  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

December events –  
- Peds Dept Holiday Party – 12/13 
- Resident/Faculty Luncheon – 12/20 
 
Photo Bombing in Kenya 

 
DECEMBER BIRTHDAYS 
12/1 Gloria Kennedy  
12/16 Kathie Contello 
12/19 Carlee Lenehan  
12/23 Robert Lebel 
12/24 Linda McAleer 
12/25 LaShaun Jones 
12/28 Jennifer Nead 
12/31 Nadya Dillon 
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The Grand Opening
Obviously, the
thought
foremost on
almost
everyone's
minds here in
the Department

of Pediatrics this month is the grand
opening of the Upstate Golisano
Children's Hospital. Hence, much of this
issue will be dedicated to the celebration
of this most historic occasion.

A Note From Our Chairman
Thomas Ll/elch, M.D.

"September marks a milestone in the
history of child health care in Syracuse.
For many years, we had the distinction of
being the largest city in the United States
without a dedicated children's hospital.
For a city which otherwise rightly prides
itself on many great features, this was an
embarrassment.

As we went to the community to gather
support for this project, we promised that
we would devise something of which the
entire community could be proud--in a
way, making up for decades of lacking.
Once you have a chance to visit the new
hospital, I hope that you will agree that we
'delivered' on this promise. I have visited
scores of children's hospitals in the past
several years, and honestly believe that we
can hold up the Golisano Children's
Hospital to any of them. We have always
been proud ofthe care we have been able
to deliver. Now, we can be proud of the
place where we deliver it."

Upstate Golisano Children's Hospital
Celebration Weekend At A Glance
Thursday" September 10
l2:00 - 3:30 PM - Staff Celebration and
Upstate Family
4:00 - 6:00 PM - CommuniW Dedication
with State VIPS/Media

Friday. September I I
8:00 AM - 2:00 PM - Special Donors and
Corporations (Invitation Only)

Don't miss the full color online edition at www.upstate.edu/pediatrics/crier.
letterhead and database first designed and

Our former Chair, Dr. Howard
Weinberger, contributed the following
recollections of the road to a Children's
Hospital:

Some Reflections on the Opening of the
Upstate Golisano Children's Hospital
Howqrd L. Weinberger

To paraphrase President John F.
Kennedy, "Success has many parents... "

As we approach the opening of the
Upstate Golisano Children's Hospital, it is
worth recalling the long history of the
efforts of many in this community who
dreamed and labored for this day.

As early as the 1970's, the late Frank
Oski (Chair of our Department firm 1972
to 1984) and his good friend, Al Berne
(Chief of Radiology at Crouse-lrving
Memorial Hospital) spoke of the
possibil i ty of a Children's Hospital in
Syracuse. When Frank left to chair the
Department of Pediatrics at Johns
Hopkins, he often spoke of the high
quality ofcare our faculty in Syracuse
provided the children of Central New
York, What was missing was a single
structure within which everyone who
worked would be dedicated exclusively to
the care of children and their families.

Dr Warren Grupe came to Upstate from
Boston Children's Hospital to serve as
Chair from 1987- 1991. Warren advocated
for the development of a Children's
Hospital from the beginning of his tenure
here, along with faculty in the Department
and supporters in the greater community.
People such as Claude Incaudo (then,
President of P&C and first honorary chair
of the Children's Miracle Telethon), Mary
Ann Shaw, Maureen Zupan and others
met with the administration of Crouse and
University Hospitals.
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7:30-3:00 PM - Pediatric Teaching Day:
New Heights in Pediatrics - OnCenter.
4:00 - 5:30 PM - Pediatric Teaching Day
(Children's Hospital)
5:30 - 9:00 PM - Opening Celebration/
Ribbon Cutting (Major Donors-lnvitation)
Saturday. September l2
9:00 AM -  l2 :00 PM -  Specia l  Donors
Tours/Reception (lnvitation On ly)
l:00 - 5:00 PM - Public Tours
Sunday. September l3
9:00 AM -  l2 :00 PM -  Specia l  Donors
Tours/Reception (lnvitation Only)
l2 :00 -  5:00 PM -  Publ ic  Tours
(Full Schedule Online)

General Design (online)
The Multisensory Room (online)
Treehouse Trivia (online)

Treehouse Timelines
It seemed important to review some of the
events that led up to today. While there
are several different timelines that have
been put together marking the countdown
to the Children's Hospital, this is the only
one we know of that goes all the way back
to 1834.
htto:// l ib ra rv. u pstate.edu/collections/h is
to rvlinstitution/h istorv-of-hsc.nh p

A more recent t imeline was published in
the Upstate Clinical Update in July,2008
(online).

What neither of the two timelines above
document are any of the rumblings that
had been going on within the department
from as far back as the days ofFrank Oski
in  the 1970's.

The Upstate community also expressed
interest in a hospital for its children. ln
1997 the Syracuse Newspaper also printed
an editorial in support of a Children's
Hospital. (l ink)

And of course no Children's Hospital
timeline is complete without mention of
Neal Seidberg's Children's Hospital



During this period, we reached the
point where a nationally recognized
hospital architecture group was contracted
to develop a physical plan for a free -
standing Children's Hospital. For a
number of reasons, the time was just not
quite right. Economic factors, Inter-
hospital politics and a variety of Issues put
the plans on hold.

The goal of combining all children's
Inpatient services Ina single institution
remained high on the agenda of the
Department faculty, commun ity
pediafficians, nurses and many lay
members of the Syracuse community
throughout the 1990's while I served as
Chair of the Department.

Many meetings were held with strong
support of Mike Ratner, our Cardiologist
colleagues (especially Winston Gaum and
Frank Smith), our Vice Chairs, Len
Weiner and Bob Kanter, Ben Moore (then
CEO of University Hospital) and many
others, It became clear that the best option
for Syracuse would be the model of a
"Hospital within a Hospital" rather than a
freestanding Children's Hospital.

One major question remained
unresolved at that time was the actual site
for the facility. Strong arguments were
made for siting the Children's Hospital at
either Crouse Hospital or University
Hospital.

In 2001, Dr Thomas Welch was
recruited to be the next Chair of the
Department. Tom came from a nationally
recognized Children's Hospital in
Cincinnati and I think it is safe to say that
his recruitment could not have been
successful without the firm commitment
to develop the Children's Hospital at
University Hospital.

With support from the State of New
York Construction Fund and an
outstanding fundraising campaign in the
local community, we were on our way. St
Joseph's Hospital agreed to close its
Inpatient Children's service as did Crouse
Hospital (effective June 30 of this year).
A wonderful Tribute Evening was held on
July I to acknowledge the history of
outstanding care by Crouse Hospital
nurses for children in our communiqr,
dating back over a century.

As we look forward to "Opening Day",
our commitment to provide the best
possible medical and surgical care for
children and their families remains the
cornerstone of our mission. "Success has
many parents..." Many people dreamed
and worked for this day. (I apologize if I

Crier, page 2
omitted unintentionally others who
contributed constructively to the
discussion during those years.) Tom
Welch and the current administration of
Upstate Medical University and
University Hospital deserve the credit for
bringing these dreams to reality.

Speaking of history...perhaps you can
help (From Dr. Welch's newsletter -

online)

Alaskan Adventures (online)

St. Agatha CAREs
Linda Mqrkell

The CARE Program is excited to have
received a $25,000 award from The Saint
Agatha Foundation. The grant project will
address the need to help children
suspected ofabuse to heal, and the need to
prevent abuse by raising awareness about
coping with normal childhood
developmental phases.

The Saint Agatha Foundation,
philanthropy established by Laurie
Mezzalingua, has distributed over two
mill ion dollars in four years. Laurie
battled breast cancer for l2 years from the
age of 29 unti l she died this year on July
4. Her long struggle with breast cancer
caused her to refocus her career in order
to effectively help others, especially
women and children. Laurie requested
that this award be used to provide comfort
to children in the central New York
community who are suspected of being
abused. The CARE program offers
medical exams and forensic evidence
collection for suspected abuse victims l8
years old or younger as well as assistance
with referrals to community agencies that
provide victim advocacy services for
families in a time of crises.

Dr. Ann Botash, Medical Director of
the CARE Program, said, "Laurie's
generosity makes it possible to tackle
projects that were well beyond the reach
ofour budget. One project is to support
the creation ofprevention booklets to
address key phases ofnormal childhood
development that put children at risk of
harm." The booklets will have practical
tips about difficult behaviors that can
frustrate parents and guardians, provoke
angry confrontation and trigger emotional
or physical abuse. Understanding key
childhood phases helps parents to
anticipate difficult phases, plan behavior
modification and prepare to cope with
frustration. A planned approach can offer

relieffor caregivers, bring about positive
changes in the child, and keep a child safe
from abuse.

Saint Agatha funding will also be used
to purchase supplies, such as activity kits
and books, to give to children referred to
the CARE program from the Central New
York catchment area.

Karen Teelin's Baby
Congratulations to Karen Teelin on the
birth of beautiful baby girl Nora Maureen
Teef in on 7128109 at 6 lbs; l4 oz.

In the News:
ln case you missed it, our very own
Margaret Nellis (Child Life) was recently
featured in a wonderful article in the
August issue of the Post Standard's
Healthy CNY. (online)

A Note From Pam
Editor's Note: We received the following
note from Pamulq Picciano whose lqst
day was 8/6/09.
Dear pediahic friends,
I can't tellyou all how much I am going to
miss you and the work we do here. I have
found myself needing to dedicate more
time to taking care of myself right now,
and have been unable to do that and meet
the needs of the units I work on. I am
deeply saddened to not be here for the big
day that we have all been waiting for, but
hope I can join you again sometime down
the road. I want to thank everyone who
has supported me through my journey
with metastatic breast cancer and know
that I couldn't have done it without that
help. Some of you are directly responsible
for saving my life (more than once). Good
luck and good-bye for now and remember
if you want to be happy for life, love what
you do. You are a great team.
Love, Pamula
Ifyou would like to send Pam a note, her
home address is:
501 Curtain Road, Tully, NY l3 I 59.

Infectious Pool Party (online)

SEPTEMBER BIRTHDAYS
9/l Lisa Blystone
9/4 Mabel Yew
9/6 Sarah El Yaman
9/10 Wendy Holz
9/l I Brad Olson
9/28 Barb Delaney
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The Grand Opening, Continues.
Editor's Note: It has been an exciting
month since we reported the upcoming
Upstate GCH celebration weekend on
September I 0 - I 3. The event was a
stunning success as multiple ribbons were
cut, ceremonies held. and the Central New
York community was introduced to their
very own Children's Hospital.

On Sieptember 23, 2009, the dream
became a reality as patients were moved

from the floors and PICU at Upstate into
the new Golisano Children's Hospital.
The beautifully decorated qnd state-of-
the-art equipped rooms suddenly came
alive with the bustle of nurses, residents,
attendings and, of course, kids! We are
grateful to Leola Rogers for this insider's
reporti

Mov in 'On  Up
Leola Rogers, MPH
On Wednesday, September 23, Pediatrics
gave a whole new meaning to "Movin' On
Up to the East Side" with the moving of
48 patients from all over University
Hospital to the new Upstate Golisano
Children's Hospital. The move was a
culmination of more than 30 years of
planning and design of a children's
hospital, an extraordinary capital
campaign and a dedication weekend
heretofore not ever seen in Syracuse.

The day started a little slow and tepid with
the plan to move a potential of 56 patients
f'om7 am thru 3:30 pm. The order of
11 -lv€s wos 44,7H,8P/8K and finally
4Cl4N. There were over 50 volunteers
not including stafffrom other
departments. The logistics of the move
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was fine tuned with the
experience of moving
almost 100 adult
patients on July 8. It
included public safety
and physical plant staff
manning the Gold,
Blue and Yellow

elevators ensuring that while patients and
families were moved to the I lth or l2th
floors in the Blue elevators. their
belongings and overbed tables were
moved at the same time in yellow
elevators. So many of our patients were
on isolation precautions; which, required
another level of logistics in terms of
communication of patient status to those
assisting in the move to ensure infection
control standards are maintained. The
move of 4A, was complete by 7:45 am,
almost 45 minutes ahead of schedule. The
Incident Command group gathered and
the decision was made to move the
schedule up with 7H moving by 8:15.
The move plan timeline was accelerated
as we continued to improve upon the time
it took a unit to complete a move until the
final patient was moved at I :10 pm. ln
essence the move was completed almost 2
% hours ahead ofschedule. There were so
many stories to be told, one included a
child and family who indicated that we
could not make them leave the hospital as
we attempted to discharge them from one
of the older units, they wanted to be
moved to the new hospital and then
discharged. The compromise...give them
a tour of the new hospital!

Communication was essential from the
point of when a unit was ready to move
and began moving the first patient, entry
to the first set of elevators, placement on
the floor and then the next patient. What
patients arrived on the right unit and what
room they were going in as well as fitting
in patients frorn the ED and Center for
Children's Surgery. Another critical
component of the move were the staff and
physicians. They were everywhere and
with their patients to ensure patients were

October 09

Don't miss the full color online edition at www.upstqte.edu/pediatrics/crier.
safe and comfortable and to ease any fears
or concerns of the patients and families.

The work continued with the settling of
patients and families in their rooms. Tim
Horton's again was one of the heroes of
the day, providing coffee, donuts and
muffins for the families and staff in the
Family Lounges. It was amazing to see
some of the technological advancements
in place and working, especially the
ceil ing booms in the PICU. In each room
you could see where the patient beds were
located at different angles and sections of
the room to allow greater visibility by the
nurses at the charting stations; but, also
visibility and access by the parents. The
subdued artificial lighting in the patient
rooms allowed greater natural lighting
from the large windows in the patient
rooms. Stories abounded from the parents
and staff of their new home and all the
possibil i t ies. I knew it had all come
together the next morning when Mike
Vivlemore, Manager for l2E general
Pediatrics indicated that a father said he
slept all night. This is just a part of what
it is all about and what it was meant to be.

The Upstate GCH in Pictures and in the
News:

The Upstate Photo Gallerv
http : //www.upstate.edu/nubl icaffairs/med i
agallery I main.oho? 92 itemld: 1 27 3

Upstate GCH - a Youtube Hit!
http : //www.youtube.com/watch ?v:sW I J
Ooc DNO&feature=pla),er-embedded


